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Minutes of a Meeting of the Bakewell Golf Club Management Committee 
held in the Clubhouse on Mon 16 Jun 25  

 
Chair:  Steve Hudson 
 
Secretary: Phil Buckley 
 
In Attendance: John McGough, Mike Trew, Nigel Trend, Rob Birds, Peter Wright, Emily Hudson,  
Paul Chadwick, Michelle Haynes, Steve Rawlings, Andy Williamson. 
 
Apologies: Mike Bright 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 
Accepted as a true record. 
 
1. Matters Arising 
 

a. Stewards’ contracts waiting to be signed once EPC and electrical safety tests were 

updated.    The EPC and electrical safety checks were actually up to date. 

b. Card reader for club use.    In progress.  Action:  Nigel 

2. Secretary 
 
Draft copies of contracts for the stewards’ cottage and bar and catering agreements had been 
circulated prior to the meeting.  Members were requested to read and provide feedback on the 
contracts. 

 
3. Finance  
 

a. Report at page 6. 
 
b. The junior fundraiser had been a success with £729 in cash raised on the day, entry 
fees of £500 and other receipts resulting in a £1400 half and half split between the junior 
section and Ashgate Hospice. 
 
c. Recovery of debts from Peak Hospitality was in the hands of an enforcement agency. 
Peak Hospitality had agreed to repay its debts in instalments. 
 
d. An offer had been made, by someone who preferred to remain anonymous, to provide 
an interest free loan to finance the par 5 project.  Discussion had taken place in the past to 
explore the possibility of donations to the cause, and it was agreed that such a request should 
still be considered.         Action: Phil 
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4. Membership 
 
After discussion on the full-time education category, and the difficulties in establishing who qualified, it 
was decided to have an 18-21 age category at a rate of £163.  There were only two members 
currently in that age category and, having paid more than that amount, would be afforded a refund. 
 
5. Greens  
 

a. Report at page 8. 
 
b. A fallen tree on the bridleway had caused problems to horse riders.  As the tree is on 
club land it was our responsibility to get it removed and made safe.  Wayne Sheldon would be 
approached to see if he could assist with the task.      Action: Rob.  
Wayne had been given membership in kind for work carried out on the course but had been 
unable to take advantage due for medical reasons.  It was agreed to carry his membership 
forward for another year.        Action: Paul 
 
c. Discussion on machinery; which needs to be sorted out.  The equipment for the gator is 
too labour intensive to fit and take off; better ways need to be found to spread fertiliser etc.  A 
more efficient way of delivery would be to have a trailer towed behind the tractor.  Dave 
Beresford would be approached to see if he could fabricate one.  Action: John 

 
6. Fixtures Events and House 
 

a. Investigations on obtaining a free/subsidised defibrillator along the lines of one installed 
on the industrial area by the Monsal Trail.  While this idea would still be looked at there was 
already one on order from a rental company, which would entail no maintenance from the club 
and would be replaced every two years or if deployed during a medical emergency. 
 
b. The lack of serviceable showers in the Men’s changing rooms was considered to be 
unsatisfactory, especially when hosting visitors.  The cost had been a delaying factor, 
especially since the post Covid period when the use of communal showers had fallen out of 
favour.  The possibility of a wet room set up was discussed and with a club member being a 
supplier of wet room materials he would be approached to investigate potential supply and 
fitting costs.          Action: Phil 

 
7. Competitions 
 

Since 19.5.2025 

• Jack Warner Trophy 

• Unleash your drive 

• F&H trophy 

• June Medal 

• 2nd Stableford 

• Junior Fundraiser 
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Interclub competitions 

 
Taskers 

Round 2 
A  v Ormonde Fields (away) Lost 1-6 
B  v Hillsborough (away) (plate) Won 4-3 
 
 
Round 3  
B v Ashbourne (away) lost 1-6 

 
National Mixed Pairs  - Round 2: Moor Hall Sunday 8th June (away) Lost 1-4 
 
Daily Mail Foursomes: Round 4 Bakewell V Hallowes Won 4&3; Round 5 v Kedleston (home) 
 
Derbyshire Handicap League  -  Steve Rawlings  
Ormonde Fields (home) won 7-3 
Chesterfield (home) won 8-2 
 
Interclub Foursomes round 2 

(12+)  Home to Pastures won by 9 holes 
Next match away to Derby golf club 

 
Upcoming County competitions 

Bretby Cup/ Henriques Memorial Sunday 27th July, Shirland 
 
b. Ladies  A great effort by Pauline and Michelle but they are now out of the Daily Mail 
Foursomes.  Val and Michelle are waiting to see if they will get a place in the Coronation 
Foursomes.  There is hope that an event to replace the Bunny Hop, which was cancelled at its 
usual time due to lack of catering, can be organised in September.  The Bunny Hop generated 
about 2/3’s of last year’s ladies’ income so still keen to hold something, possibly a 9 hole waltz. 

 
8. Captain 
 
Thanks to Michelle and everyone involved in the fund raiser on Saturday and thanks to everyone who 
took part in supporting the event. 
 
9. Health and Safety 
 
10. Junior Golf  
 
We have had two more Golf Sixes fixtures at Chesterfield on 1st and 8th June. Our teams did well and 
really enjoyed the day. 
 
We had a Derbyshire Junior League fixture away at Chesterfield on 8th June. We lost 3/1 but they were 
all very close matches and the team really enjoyed the experience.  
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We are now in the process of running the pilot, Unleash Your Drive, School to Club initiative sponsored 
by the Golf Foundation. We have 8 new juniors signed up for the 6 golf sessions taking place on 
Saturdays.  
 
We were successful in our application for funding from Derbyshire England Golf for the junior section so 
we can assist with retention over the winter months and provide the opportunity to visit inside golfing 
facilities over the winter. Unfortunately, they misplaced the application for funds to run another Women 
on Par event. 
 
A Junior Captain’s Afternoon will take place on Sunday 7th September with tee times reserved from 
12pm. This will be an event for all juniors to attend, with an 18 hole, 9 hole and golf sixes competitions.    
 
Adult Coaching  
 
The adult coaching is going well. All our beginners continued onto the improver sessions (apart from one 
who will take individual lessons). We have started another set of beginner lessons with 7 adults signed 
up.      
 

11. Any Other Business 
 
 Nil 
 
12. Date of next Management Meeting  
 
 Mon 21 Jul 25 at 1930 in the clubhouse. 
 
Minutes published by J P Buckley  
 
 
 
 
Secretary 
Bakewell Golf Club 
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Management Committee Incumbents 2025  
 
Chair – Stephen Hudson 
Club President – Michael Bright 
Club Captain – John McGough 
Treasurer – Nigel Trend 
Greens Chair – Rob Birds 
Men’s Comps & Handicaps – Peter Wright 
Ladies’ Comps & Handicaps – Emily Hudson 
Membership Secretary – Paul Chadwick 
House & Events – Vacated 
Junior Organiser – Michelle Haynes 
Welfare Officer – Val Cousin (until a replacement can be found) 
General Member – Steve Rawlings 
General Member – Andy Williamson 
Club Secretary – Phil Buckley 
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